Denver Safety and Leadership Committee Minutes
7-15-2013

Members Present:  Mark Thompson (acting chair), Marty Billings, Pat McKinley, Terry Ploski, Wayne Johnson, Uwe Sartori , Sue Henley
Members Absent:   Chris Dohmen, Linda Lawson, Karen Hurley
Call to Order:  6:30pm.

Approval of Minutes:  June 17, 2013 approved as corrected. 
Discussion/Action Items:
1. Trip Leader Certifications:  Dave Cates was certified as a trip leader for A, B, C summer only.
2. Technical Section:  The committee requested a few more changes to the Technical TL request form.  It will be put on hikingdenver.net and the CMC website.  
3. Trip Leader School:  Uwe shared that the school is now comprised of
    a)  reading the online manual
    b) online test 
    c)  3 hour class with scenarios and reinforcing concepts
   d) One field LIT as a class 
   e)  1 LIT with a leader or in the future with a designated Master LIT Leader/Instructor. 
13 of 22 class attendees have already completed 1 LIT and mentioned that the field session LIT was very helpful.  The post lecture survey of the recent class showed that the class was too long.  Class time will be shortened to 2 hours 15 minutes.
The committee discussed the school having WTS or equivalent as a prerequisite (WTS Waiver C ommittee can sign off on WTS equivalents).  A,B,C,D trip leaders must have WFA.  Uwe will take the changes discussed last month and this change to School Director Summit meeting next week. Uwe will begin to contact the suggested list of people for Master Leaders.
4. Evacuation Tool discussion:  Wayne reviewed the tool.  Linda had sent information from: Tracie Sawade (CMC DG new leader) who has an MS in Leadership and Business.  She reviewed the tool and her opinion is:  there is insufficient information related to several characteristics described, which is the reason we have such a broad range in responses on Scenarios 1-3.  She suggested we tighten the scenarios related to weather, ability of the group, trail/terrain conditions.  Also, she suggested that a statement be put into the tool stating “the medical assessment of the injured party may result in an overriding assessment for immediate evacuation and a disregarding of all other categories”.  
The committee felt that because most of the recent feedback was about the scenarios (causing the variations in scoring) rather than the tool, and because there was felt to be no enhanced liability using the tool, if:
a. Wayne changes a few suggested words on the tool and updates the PDF,
b. The committee will improve 2 scenarios, leaving 1 more vague (possibly by Linda asking the last 2 people who provided feedback to help) then this tool will be ready to distribute.
5. Incidents/Injuries/Near Misses:  Incident #  2013-AO30 is currently being investigated by Terry.  Step 1 has been completed and the findings were distributed.  Terry will begin the next step.  Pat and Mark volunteered to assist on this step if Terry supplied questions.  DG Council has requested to be informed of the outcome.  Sue reviewed the school manual and will send the PDF to everyone on the committee.
6. Action Plan Teams for Goals and Objectives:  Reviewed accomplishments to date on 3 goals –
a.  Finalized Technical Climbing Trip Leader application and beginning distribution.  Terry and Marty have volunteered to help Mark get the information out about the beginning process to certify new Technical Trip Leaders.
b. It was felt by Uwe and Pat that helping TLS students do the LIT field class together might encourage more TLS graduates to become Leaders (one incentive), while the personal assistance and setting up the Master Leader/Instructors list as a resource was felt to be another incentive.  
7. Other:  Wayne announced his resignation from the committee due to increased job responsibilities (teaching at Metro State College as well as working as an EMT).  He will send Linda a written resignation letter.  He was reassured we would finish his Evacuation Tool project.
Adjourned:   9:13 pm.
Next Meeting:  Monday, August 19, 2013 6:30pm.
 Submitted by:   Sue Henley
